Critic’s Pick…
VOCES8 – A Choral Tapestry

Reviewed by Jonathan Slawson, Journalist

Signum Classics presents VOCES8 in A Choral Tapestry, recorded
at the Brinkburn Priory in 2011. Produced by Nicholas Parker
and engineered by Mike Hatch on behalf of Floating Earth
Productions, this CD serves as a model for all choral
ensembles around the globe.
VOCES8 features an all-star roster of Andrea Haines (soprano),
Emily Dickens (soprano), Chris Wardle (countertenor), Barnaby
Smith (countertenor), Charles MacDougall (tenor), Robert Smith
(tenor), Paul Smith (baritone), and Dingle Yandell (bass). The
solos are interwoven seamlessly with the choir and both the
ensemble and solo sections are, without question, some of the
most breathtaking music making I have ever heard.
I offer a special ‘shout out’ to Chris Wardle and Barnaby
Smith, not to suggest that they are better than the rest of
their solo counterparts, but rather that it is simply so
refreshing to hear such crystal clear countertenor voices
floating above the rest. Their voices add incredible depth to
the music, and leave the listener in complete awe (and perhaps
jealousy!).
Those who are familiar with my column are aware of my usual
distaste for ‘potpourri’ CDs like this, which traditionally
explore multiple styles and patch them together in what VOCES8
calls a ‘tapestry’. I say this usually because it is nearly
impossible to perform this significant breadth of music with
such depth and clarity, and give each piece its own unique
(and authentic) identity. It is so often easier to master one
style rather than present multiple styles – sacred, secular,
spiritual, motet, etc… – and breathe life to the pieces so

that each track is profound and bears its own unique charm.
VOCES8, however, does this, and they do so beautifully.
I say this with one caveat: Go Down Moses. It’s just too
pretty. Dingle Yandell’s bold declaration goes right to the
core of the piece; despite this, the ensemble, however,
retreats to an ethereal elegance. It’s gorgeous; however, in
my opinion, it is not stylistically correct. I am curious to
hear what others listeners think as well, and look forward to
hearing whether or not you agree.
In so many ways though, VOCES8 nailed the stylistic nuance of
each piece. Whether it’s the soaring lines in the opening Os
Justi, or the bright playfulness of the motet Vigilate,
buoyancy of the Cantate Domino (which, by the way, I think is
one of the best recordings of this piece I have ever heard),
their interpretation of the ever popular Steal Away, or the
haunting ethereal qualities of the O Magnum Mysterium, this
ensemble’s sense of “ensembleship” goes beyond that which I
have ever heard.
This recording is truly a masterpiece. Bravo.

For more information on VOCES8, visit their website at:
www.voces8.com
And
listen
to
music
samples
here:
https://itunes.apple.com/gb/album/a-choral-tapestry/id48712395
7?ign-mpt=uo%3D4
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